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Presidentôs Column 
 

     It is the day after Thanksgiving and with the newsletter deadline rapidly approaching it 

was time to get the Presidentôs Column completed and sent off to Tom, KB8UUZ, so that he 

could finish editing the December edition of the Radiogram. As I started to type this I thought 

ñthereôs something else to be thankful for,ò all of the effort that Tom puts into creating the 

best newsletter in the Ohio Section month after month. 
 

     But, then again, there are so many things that PCARS members do that can make us 

appreciative and thankful. They are amazingly generous with their time, helping with the 

renovations at the club site, helping make a success of  

the best attended Field Day in the state of Ohio,  

creating projects for club activities or making  

presentations at club meetings. You name it and  

someone will help with it. And they show their  

wonderful holiday spirit in supporting the Center  

of Hope. 
 

     We are fortunate to have such a diverse and active  

group of members and in 2011 we plan to find even  

more ways to keep them busy with amateur radio  

activities. Nearly forty people responded to the  

member survey with plenty of good suggestions and  

comments. 
 

     Plans are underway for regular activities at the club  

site, including contesting, classes, special interest group  

meetings such as DX and contesting as well as CW,  

QRP and MARS, and workshops on a variety of topics. Now that the club site is fully 

functional we want to maximize its use. Also in the works will be some type of local digital 

net to assist area hams in getting up to speed on using soundcard digital modes. 
 

     Thanks also to the members for adding Sandy, KD8JCY, to the PCARS board as our 

newest trustee. Sandy has been a very active participant in all PCARS events as well as being 

a RACES member and an AEC for ARES of Portage County. You can bet that she will have 

each of us upgrading our cell phones so she can share all of the amateur radio apps that she 

has found. 
 

     I would like to add my thanks to the members for allowing me to serve as President for 

another year. There is so much that has happened in the five years that PCARS has been in 

operation and it has been a pleasure to share in that ham radio fun with all of you as we have 

gotten to know each through the club. I appreciate your confidence in our efforts to make 

PCARS the best and most active amateur radio club that area hams could ask for. 
 

Continued on Page 2 
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PCARS Incorporated 

Nov. 1, 2005 
 

First Meeting 

Nov. 14, 2005 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ARRL Affiliated 

April 20, 2006 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Services 

Club 

March 22, 2010 

Jim, KC8PD 
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From the President - Continued from Page 1 

 

     I hope to see all of you at the PCARS Christmas party. In the meantime, best wishes to all of you and your 

families for a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. 

 

  A special thanks go out to Dave, WB2DFC, for his service as PCARS Vice-President. The past two years flew 

by and Dave kept busy providing us with a great variety of meeting topics and programs. Unfortunately, they 

appreciate Daveôs efforts even more at work and his job duties have continued to expand, including supervision 

of the City of Ravennaôs new dispatch center that Dave was responsible for creating. There just was not enough 

time left in each day for him to continue as VP for another year. I know Dave really regretted it but we will find 

plenty of ways to still keep him busy with club operations. 

 

     Thanks also to the PCARS members for voting in Tom, WB8LCD, as Daveôs replacement as Vice-President. 

Tom is already putting together the 2011 schedule and it promises to be an outstanding year with his leadership. 

 

73,  

 

Jim, KC8PD 

  

http://www.portcars.org/
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From the Vice President 
 

     Hi All - Coming to you live from Daytona Beach.... a, 

would you believe, Ormond Beach..... aahhhh, would 

believe Cornelius, NC. Returning from vacation is 

always one of those "it happens to everyone" things. So 

we are headed home after 3.5767 days of fun in the sun 

to spend Thanksgiving with family and friends. I hope 

all of you get a chance to travel somewhere this holiday 

to visit your family and friends. 
 

     As this article will appear in the December 2010 PCARS Newsletter, it will be 

my last as Vice President. I want to say the experience was just outstanding! When 

I think back to the election when I first became VP I had no real idea what I was to 

come. I really want to thank all of the members who took the time to keep me going in the right direction. I 

especially want to thanks Jim, KC8PD, Tom, WB8LCD, the PCARS Board Members, and Parky, KB8UUZ  for 

all of their valuable assistance.... and sometimes last minute rescues for PCARS deadlines, projects and 

activities.  
 

     I realize contributions from all of the members are the single most important fundamental building and 

sustaining ingredient an organization can have. As VP I want to thank each and every PCARS member for their 

past support during my time as VP. I have made many new friends and had a great time as VP!  
 

     .....But, you are not going to get a way from me that easy..... I do plan to continue participating in PCARS at 

a high level. Plans are being discussed to make the club site more available, projects and presentations, articles 

for the newsletter, I'll be there somewhere! 
 

     Thanks again to every one for making my VP experience terrific.  
 

Best of 72/73, and have a safe and happy holiday season, 

Dave, WB2DFC 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

   On the calendar for upcoming meeting topics and activities are: 
 

 December 13
th
 - PCARS Christmas Party 

 January 18
th
 - General Upgrade Class Starts - at the club site, 7:00 pm 

 Coming in 2011: Soundcard project - sometime early in 2011 

 Coming in 2011: Logbook of the World (LoTW) Workshop 

 Freeze Your Acorns Off - February 19, 2011 - See the flier in this newsletter 

 

LOGBOOK OF THE WORLD (LoTW) WORKSHOP  
 

Are you interested in using ARRL's Logbook of the World? Would you like assistance in 

getting started with LoTW? Would you be interested in convenient shortcuts and Hints 

for LOTW? In several months, PCARS will be holding a Saturday LOTW workshop at 

the clubhouse. Specific details will be communicated via email and in upcoming issues 

of The RADIOGRAM. 
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Congratulations to the 2011 PCARS Officers 

 

At the November meeting elections were held and 

the following people were elected for 2011: 

 

 

President - Jim Aylward, KC8PD 

Vice President - Tom Sly, WB8LCD 

Treasurer - Bill Fraedrich, WB9LBI  

3 Year Trustee - Sandy Getty, KD8JCY 
 

 

With the election of a new 3 Year Trustee, Robert 

Gurney, N8RLG becomes the new Two Year 

Trustee, and Ed Pollack, N8EQJ becomes the new 

One Year Trustee.  

 

The new officers take the lead on January 1, 2011. 

Congratulations to the new officers! 
 

 

 

Center of Hope Donation 
 

     It has become an annual tradition for PCARS and its members at the November meeting to collect donations 

for the Center of Hope in Ravenna and for the 

club to donate the proceeds from the 50/50 raffle.  

This year was a record setter. 

 

     There were enough food donations to fill the 

back of a car and between the membersô cash 

donations and the 50/50 proceeds the total cash 

contribution to the Center of Hope was 

$1,900.00!  A few days after the meeting, Dave, 

WB2DFC, and Jim, KC8PD, delivered the 

donations to Sister Denise Stiles, the program 

manager at the Center.  It could not have come at 

a better time as Thanksgiving food baskets were 

being assembled and distributed. 

 

     The Center of Hope is a program of Family & Community Services and the building has been used regularly 

by PCARS over the past five years.  PCARS is grateful for the use of the facility and the annual food drive and 

donation is our chance to show our appreciation. 

 

     Thanks again to all of the PCARS members for their generosity which made this yearôs drive such a success! 

 73, 

 Jim, KC8PD 

 

Jim, KC8PD         Sister Denise Stiles        Dave, WB2DFC 
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General Upgrade Class 
 

     PCARS will be offering its fourth annual General upgrade class beginning at 7:00 p.m. on January 18th at 

the club site located at 705 Oakwood Street in Ravenna. 

 

     Just as in the past two years, this class is free to all PCARS members.  For anyone 

who is not already a member of the club the cost is $25, which also gets them a one-

year membership in PCARS.  What a great deal! 

 

     Even if you have already upgraded, you are more than welcome to sit in on the 

class and use it as a refresher course.  If you have your Technician license and are 

thinking about upgrading remember that the question pool will be changing next July. 

 

     The ARRL General Class manual will be the text for the course and books will be 

available for purchase from the club for $25 per copy. 

 

     Contact Jim, KC8PD, aylwardjim@aol.com, for more information or to sign up for the class. 

 
 

 

Charlie the Tunerôs HF High Lites 

 

     Well hello and a happy December from Charlie the Tuner! I hope that you have had your fill of turkey for 

awhile. Keep in mind that too much turkey puts you to sleep and you canôt 

work DX if you are snoozing. Well, maybe you can dream about working 

DX, but it doesnôt count for DXCC.   I am very happy to be back on the 

air after having my station off the air for some months. The antenna is 

working and hopefully it will do so throughout the winter season until 

spring when I need to change the cable on the hazer. Itsô always 

sumthinô. I will be working on getting back on 2 m also as well as getting 

the Yaesu VL-1000 amp hooked up. 

 

     But to show you that you really donôt need a lot of power to work DX, 

just a lot of patience, let me tell you what I have worked with 100 watts:  

South Africa, Kermadec Island, The Gambia, Morocco, Faroe, Island, 

Tristan da Cunha, Lebanon, Kuwait, several ops from Japan, Cameroon, 

Vanuatu, Taiwan, Philippines and Saudi Arabia. Now, truthfully, some of 

these contacts took some time because of the pile up and only 100 w, but 

it can be done. And it can be done with less power ï say QRP!! So get on 

the air and make some contacts. 

 

     With that in mind, letôs see what is in store for the next few months and 

what is also in the ñcontinuing operationò category (read Reminder). 

 

     As always I need to thank the following for the forecast reports for December and beyond:  the Northern 

Ohio Amateur Radio Society, Northern Ohio DX Association, Ohio/Penn PacketCluster Network (especially 

Tedd Mirgliotta ï KB8NW for the following DX and IOTA information. Please remember that this report can 

Chuck, W8PT 

mailto:aylwardjim@aol.com
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contain some erroneous information due to the simple nature of bad info or busted call signs, so do yourself a 

favor and please adhere to the old adage of ñWork First Worry Laterò (WFWL).  

 

DX PAPER CHASE ï Still Reminding: 4M200/YV200/YW200, VENEZUELA (Special Event). Look for several different 

stations to be active until December 31st, to celebrate the 200th anniversary of Venezuela's Independence. Some of the stations that 

have been active are: 

   4M200AJ - Operator Manuel; Activity mainly on PSK on 40/30/20/15/10m;QSL via YV5AJ. 

   YV200D  - Operator Paolo; Activity mainly on RTTY on 30m; QSL viaYV1DIG. 

   YW200A  - Operator Alfredo; Activity on PSK and SSB on 20/15m; QSLvia YV5SSF. 

   YW200ER - Operator Elvis; Activity on SSB on 40/20/15m; QSL via YV8ER. 

   YW200L  - Operator Frank; Activity on RTTY and PSK, on 30/15m; QSLvia YV5LI.  

   YW200T  - Operator Juan; Activity on SSB, RTTY and PSK, on 40/30/20/15m;QSL via YV5JBI. 

A "Bicentenary of Venezuelan Independence Award" is available by working all the 6 special call sign: 4M200AJ, YV200D, 

YW200A, YW200ER, YW200L and YW200T. More information is expected to be available at: 

http://www.radioclubvenezolano.org/concurso.htm 

 

3W, VIETNAM . Bruce, XW1B, from Vientiane, Laos, is planning an operation from Danang, Vietnam, around November 29th, 

using the call sign 3W3B. He states that he will be living in Danang most of the year and anticipates being very active on the bands. 

At the start of his activity, he will use a simple station/antenna but plans to improve things later. QSL only via E21EIC. NO eQSLs. 

 

9Q5, DEM. REPUBLIC OF CONGO ï Reminder: CX2CC, is now active as 9Q5OAR from the City of Goma, near the Rwanda 

border and is there working for the United Nations for one year. He hopes to be active on CW (slow), SSB and the Digital modes. He 

is using a TS430 transceiver into a Log Periodic or wire dipole. QSL via his home call sign CX2CC: Christian Cardarello, Avenida 

Italia 3319, CP11600 Montevideo, Uruguay, South America. QSLs will not be answered until his return in December 2011. Please, 

direct QSL send a SAE with 2 USDs or a new IRC. 

 

BV100, TAIWAN . Reminder: Members of the Republic of China (Taiwan) Centenary 

Foundation will be activating special event station BV100 between now and Dec 31st, 2011. Activity is to celebrate the 100th 

anniversary of the ROC (Taiwan). Operations will be on all bands and modes. Complete details on schedules and how to earn a 

BV100 award is available at: http://www.bv100.tw/EN  QSL via BV2KI at: Bruce Yih, P.O.Box 84-609 Taipei, Taiwan 100 

 

BX5, TAIWAN  (AS-020) - BX5AA, from Changhua City, Taiwan (WLOTA 0022), will be active during the CQWW DX SSB 

Contest (October 30-31st) as a Single-Op/All-Band/High-Power entry. Jimmy states that BX5 is a rare prefix for Taiwan (CQ 24). 

QSL via BX5AA, direct (see QRZ.com). Visit his Web page at: http://blog.yam.com/bx5aa 

 

CQ DX MARATHON  - Reminder- K9EL, DX Marathon Administrator, reports on Oct 16th: "As recently announced by CQ 

Magazine, Competitors in the 2010 CQ DX Marathon will have a unique 'double-dip' opportunity in working the islands of the 

Netherlands Antilles for Marathon points. Those who worked any of the islands before 10/10/10, get credit for either the Windward or 

Leeward Islands, as appropriate. Hams who work them again on or after 10/10/10 will get additional credit for the new entities, 

providing a maximum of six country credits for working the islands in 2010. Version 2010.2 of the DX Marathon score sheet that 

incorporates the four new PJ countries is now available on the DX Marathon Web site at: http://www.dxmarathon.com  Instructions to 

convert version to 2010.1 to the new 2010.2 are available on the Web site. However, participants can also send their existing score 

sheet to scores@dxmarathon.com and we will convert it and send it back to you." 

 

IOTA News 
 

KH9, WAKE ISLAND  ï (Reminder) WA2YUN, will once again be active as KH9/WA2YUN from Wake Island (OC-053, USI OI-

012S, WLOTA LH-2293) for about one year while on work assignment. Activity will be limited to his spare time. QSL via K2PF. 

 

SA-057, Timoteo Domingue Island -  Members of the Uruguay DX Group and Centro Radioaficionados Montevideo will be active 

as CW3TD from Timoteo Domingue Island  between December 2-6th. Activity will be on 160-2 meters with an emphasis on the 

Digital modes. They plan to have 15 operators and four stations on the air. QSL route TBA shortly. 

 

Other DX News 
 

J7, DOMINICA . Operators Dieter, HB9TPQ (J79DP), Kurt, HB9BZG (J79KZ) and Walter, HB9MFM (J79WTA) are now active 

and are on holiday from the Tamarind Tree Hotel near Salisbury on Dominica (NA-101) until Dec 11th. Activity will be on all HF 

bands using SSB and some RTTY. They have one station, using an IC-7000 with 100 watts into a dipole 50m above sea level. QSL 

via their home call sign, direct or by the Bureau. 

http://www.radioclubvenezolano.org/concurso.htm
http://www.bv100.tw/EN
http://blog.yam.com/bx5aa
http://www.dxmarathon.com/
mailto:scores@dxmarathon.com
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OE40, AUSTRIA (Special Event). Members of the ADXB-OE (Austrian DX Board) will be celebrating their 40th anniversary by 

activating their club station OE1XBC on the air between December 15-31st, using the special call sign OE40ADXB. Suggested 

frequencies are as follows: 

    80 meters - SSB 3630-3650 kHz and CW 3530-3540 kHz 

    40 meters - SSB 7125-7150 kHz and CW 7025-7030 kHz 

    30 meters - CW 10120 kHz and Digital 10140 kHz 

    20 meters - SSB 14225-14235 kHz, CW 14030-14040 kHz, PSK 14070 kHz and RTTY 14085 kHz 

    17 meters - SSB 18120-18130 kHz and CW 18080-18085 kHz 

    15 meters - SSB 21275-21285 kHz and CW 21030-21040 kHz (if propagation) 

    12 meters - SSB 24940-24950 kHz and CW 24900-24905 kHz (if propagation) 

    10 meters - SSB 28400-28450 kHz and CW 28030-28040 kHz (if propagation) 

There will be a special QSl card. QSL info is via ADXB: Austrian DX Board, P.O.Box 1000, A-1081 Vienna, Austria. 

 

PJ5, ST. EUSTATIUS (Update). Operators Janusz/SP6IXF and Wlodek/SP6EQZ are now active as PJ5/homecall from St.Eustatius 

(NA-145) until Dec 3rd. Activity will be on 160ï10 meters using CW, SSB and RTTY. QSL via their home call sign. For updates and 

an online log search, visit their Web page at: http://pj5-2010.dxing.pl/index.html 

 

TP60, FRANCE. The "Council of Europe Radio Amateur Club" (CERAC - TP2CE) will once again be active as TP60CE, December 

3-5th. This will be the last time they use TP60CE. Activity will be on all HF bands and modes, including the satellites. QSL via 

F5LGF. An online log search will be available at: http://ewwa.free.fr 

 

VK9N, NORFOLK ISLAND  (Reminder). After their operation from ZK2A (see ZK2 listed below), operators Andrea/IK1PMR, YL 

Claudia/PA3LEO, Al/LA9SN, Doug/N6TQS and possibly others will be active from here between December 5-19th. Plans of activity 

should/probably be the same as their operation from ZK2A. QSL via PA3LEO. 

 

VK0M, MACQUARIE ISLAND  -  (Reminder) Reports indicate that Kevin, VK4KEV, is expected to be operating as VK0KEV 

from Macquarie Island (AN-005) sometime between the end of Oct and beginning of Dec 2010 for possibly up to 18 months. Activity 

will be mostly on 40 and 20 m SSB and the Digital modes. Presently, Kevin is operating as VK4KEV/VK7, in Hobart, Tasmania, 

while undergoing training for his upcoming long stay on Macquarie. 

 

VP5, TURKS AND CAICOS ISLANDS. Just a reminder that Dave, W5CW, will once again be active as as VP5/W5CW from the 

VP5JM Hamlet on the Island of Providenciales (NA-002, WLOTA 1476) between Nov 24th and Dec 14th. Activity will include 

entries in the following three contests using the call sign VP5CW: CQWW DX CW Contest (November 27-28th) as a Single-Op/ All-

Band entry, ARRL 160m Contest (December 3-5th) and the ARRL 10m Contest (December 11-12th). QSL via his home callsign 

(QRZ.com address). 

 

ZK2, NIUE  (Reminder). Look for 5 operators to be active as ZK2A between November 20th and December 3rd. Operators mentioned 

are: Andrea, IK1PMR, YL Claudia, PA3LEO, Al, LA9SN, Doug, N6TQS, Alan, K6SRZ, and possibly Tom, SP5UAF. Activity will 

be focused on Europe, 160-40 meters, 30/17/12 m CW and RTTY using four Elecraft with solid state amps with RX antennas. This is 

a lightweight DXpedition. They will try to limit their extra baggage expenses. To achieve this (and for efficiency and reliability too) 

they will mainly use wire antennas. QSL via PA3LEO. A Web site is now available at: 

http://www.pacificdxpedition.com/index.php?s=intro ADDED NOTE: Operators of this operation will go on to operate from Norfolk 

Island; see VK9N listed above. 

 

     So there you have it for December.  Since the next column will be for the January issue of our newsletter, let 

me wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year.  I hope that you all get something for the 

great hobby we all share and enjoy. And please, get on the air and work some DX.  Get bit by the bug and 

HAVE BIG FUN!  Until 2011, 73 es gud DX. 

          Chuck, W8PT 
         a.k.a. 'Charlie the Tuner'  

 
 

 

PCARS Yahoo Site  

     Members are reminded that PCARS has a Yahoo Group dedicated to PCARS 

information.  It's a great site to sign up for and get on the mailing list. Check out the 

PCARS Yahoo Group at: http://groups.yahoo.com/group/PCARS/. 
 

http://pj5-2010.dxing.pl/index.html
http://ewwa.free.fr/
http://www.pacificdxpedition.com/index.php?s=intro
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/PCARS/
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Hamfests 
 

01/30/2011 - Tusco ARC Hamfest - Wallick Auction House - 965 North Wooster Avenue - Strasburg , OH 44680 - Sponsor: Tusco 

Amateur Radio Club - http://www.tuscoarc.org - Public Contact: Kyle Quillen , KD8HDJ  - 518 Fair Avenue NW - New Philadelphia, 

OH 44663 - Phone: 330-204-0944 - Email: hamfest@tuscoarc.org  

 

02/06/2011 - Winter  Hamfest - Gargus Hall - 1965 N. Ridge Rd - Lorain, OH - Sponsor: Northern Ohio Amateur Radio Society - 

http://www.NOARS.net - Public Contact: Thomas Porter, W8KYZ - 161 Herrmann Dr.,  Avon Lake, OH 44012 - Phone: 440-

930-9115 - Email: tporter161@oh.rr.com 
 

 

 

PCARS Christmas Party - 2010 
 

     Mark your calendars for Monday, December 13, 

the regular PCARS meeting night.  Our traditional 

PCARS Christmas Party will once again be held at 

Paradise Lakes Golf & Banquet Center located at 

1900 Randolph Rd. in Mogador. 
 

     Weôll have a buffet dinner, a cash bar, DJ, and the 

gift exchange. 
      

     Our Christmas Party has always been a good time 

to meet with not only your fellow hams, but their 

spouses and children as well. Itôs a good opportunity 

to include the family and let them see first hand what 

a great group of people make up the PCARS 

membership! 

 

     The cost this year will be $20 per person 

($10 for children 6-12 and under 6 will be free) 

and will include the dinner, dessert, coffee or 

soft drinks, tax, gratuity, entertainment and all 

the fun you care to have. Weôll again have a 

gift exchange for everyone present.  If you have 

not signed up (Dec. 1 was the deadline) - get in 

touch with Tom, WB8LCD right away!!!!  

WB8LCD@portcars.org   Do it NOW! 

      

     December 1
st
 is rolling up on us pretty 

quickly, so be sure to get your reservation form and payment sent to me ASAP.  With the price being reduced 

by $5 I hope more of you will give it your serious consideration as it's a very nice evening to spend with your 

PCARS friends and families.   
 

     Paradise Lake Golf and Banquet Center is a very nice place and the food has always been good!   
 

     Every year at the Banquet our Club President passes out the PCARS ñPresident'sò Award to some deserving 

member (our version of the Ham of the year award).  It's a good time, and you will be truly missed if you're not 

there. 

Tom, WB8LCD 
 

http://www.tuscoarc.org/
mailto:hamfest@tuscoarc.org
http://www.noars.net/
mailto:tporter161@oh.rr.com
mailto:WB8LCD@portcars.org
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Happy Birthday PCARS Members 
 

PCARS members having a birthday in December: 
 

KA8SWC Bruce   Costarella  KD8FLV Larry  Krempasky 
KA8TOA Greg   Ash  KD8FLW Kathy  Leasure 
KB8AMZ Terry  Morris  KD8GHA Jenna  Ziccardi 
KB8UHN John  Tomasik  KD8ICP Tim  Gehri 
KC8PD Jim  Aylward  KD8LLN Michael  Polack 
KC8PHY Phil  McCoy  KDFPP Ryan  Fraedrich 
KC8RJR Errol  Jordan  N8EQJ Ed  Polack 
KC8RKV James  Godfrey  N8XTH Deron  Boring 
KD8EPE John   Hart  WA8GCF Dave  DeSimio 
KD8EUP Nick  Valentine     

 

 

 

PCARS Thursday Net Control 
 

 

December 

 

January 

  2 WB8LCD 6 WB8LCD 

  9 KC8PD 13 N8RLG 

  16 KD8FDK 20 KD8FLZ 
  23 KB8UUZ 27 KC8PD 

  30 N8XTH    
       

     The PCARS net is Fun - tell your friends to check in via RF or Echolink!  If you have not been a Net 

Control Operator for PCARS and would like to give it a shot, please contact me at: WB8LCD@portcars.org and 

take one of the slots in the roster.  Everyone who is a club member is welcome to have a turn! 
 

Tom WB8LCD 
PCARS Net Control Coordinator 

 
 

QSL Cards from Members 
 

Only one came in this month. It's from Robert, N8RLG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

mailto:WB8LCD@portcars.org
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Field Day 2010 Score 
 

     There are several ways to slice and dice a contest score. In the Field Day event, the best metrics are overall 

score, number of contacts, and number of participants. Here are the numbers; you be the judge. 

 

Score (K8BF racked up 7,880 points) 
Category 2010 Rank 2009 Rank 

4A Category in Ohio Points: #2 of 12 #3 of 9 

4A Category in Great Lakes Division Points #2 out of 23 #4 of 18 

4A Category Overall Points #12 out of 155 #16 of 130 

All Stations in Ohio Points #5 out of 136 #7 of 126 

All Stations in Great Lakes Section Points #10 out of 258 #13 of 238 

All Stations in Field Day #97 out of 2,617 #124 of 2,612 

 

QSOôs (we made 2,669 contacts) 

Category 2010 Rank 2009 Rank 

4A Category in Ohio QSOôs #2out of 12 #2 of 9 

4A Category in Great Lakes Division #2 out of 23  

4A Category Overall QSO #9 out of 155  

All Stations in Ohio QSOôs #2 out of 136 #4 of 126 

All Stations in Great Lakes Section QSO #4 out of 258 #7 of 238 

All Stations in Field Day #97 out of 2,617 #75 of 2,612 

 

Participants (140 people signed in) 

Category 2010 Rank 2009 Rank 

4A Category in Ohio #1 out of 12 #1 of 9 

4A Category in Great Lakes Division #1 out of 23  

4A Category Overall #1 out of 155  

All Stations in Ohio #1 out of 136 #1 of 126 

All Stations in Great Lakes Section #1 out of 258 #6 of 238 

All Stations in Field Day #5 out of 2,617 #59 of 2,612 

 

     In general, we were up in almost all categories, in a larger field of other stations in every category. Our 

strategies of keeping all positions operating around the clock, holding our frequencies, and increasing our CW 

numbers all worked toward our numbers. We made a plan, we carried it out, and it 

worked. 

 

     More people participate in Field Day than any other radio contest in the world. If 

you participated in PCARS field day, the numbers above point to an incontrovertible 

truth: YOU personally are one of the top contest operators in North America, 

possibly the world. Check the ARRL database if you have any doubts.  

 

     The contest organizers donôt have a category for fun, but K8BF would rank #1 

world wide. Chuck and I are just so proud of your efforts that words donôt suffice. 

     See you for Field Day 2011! 

Bill, WB9LBI and Chuck, W8PT 
Field Day Chairmen Emeritus 
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PCARS VE Test Sessions  
 

PCARS VE sessions are scheduled for the first Saturday of every even numbered month. 
 

December 4.    In 2011: February 5 - April 2 - June 4 
 

     VE sessions for Technician, General & Amateur Extra start at 10:00 am at 

the Center of Hope: 1034 West Main St. in Ravenna.  Walk-ins are always 

welcome. Please bring your original FCC license, a copy of your FCC license, 

your FRN number if you are already licensed or registered with the FCC (or 

your SSN number if you're not registered), your original CSCE (if you have 

one), a copy of your CSCE (if you have one), a photo ID, and $15.00 in cash or a check 

for $15.00 made out to "ARRL-VEC".  We look forward to seeing you there!!!!! 

 
(Editor's Note: During the November 16

th
 VE session for the PCARS Fall Technician Class the Park 

family all became Technicians.)  

Jim, KC8PD  
PCARS VE Team Liaison 

 

 
 

W8V Special Event Station 
 

     Thanks a million to all who made our special event station W8V a huge success on Monday Nov 15th. I 

really want to thank George, N1EZZ for being the voice of W8V while I did the logging. We had a total of 163 

contacts during the day using only one transmitter running 70 watts from 

the VA Hospital in Brecksville Ohio. We operated on 7245 kHz the 

entire day but shut down about a half hour early (1600) because of 

QRM from a shortwave broadcast station in Europe. 

 

     Amateur operation in the United States had been ordered off the air 

for 3 weeks short of 4 years starting on Dec 8, 1941, the day after the 

attack on Pearl Harbor. 

Amateurs in Canada had been 

off the air for 6 years and 2 months starting Sept 5, 1939, two days 

after Canada declared war on Germany. 

 

     On Nov 15, 1945 both the United States and Canada were allowed 

to return to the air. As of that date US and Canadian amateurs were 

only allowed to operate on 10 meters 28-29.7 MHz, the old 5 meter 56-

60 MHz band, the new 144-148 MHz 2 meter band and four unused 

microwave bands in the GHz range.  The other bands including 20-40-80 meters were given back at different 

times during 1946 as the military released them. 160 meters was lost to the Coast Guard LORAN operations. 

The US did allow limited amateur use on the 112-116 MHz band used by Civil Defense, called the War 

Emergency Radio Service, on a shared basis starting Aug 21, 1945. That order was cancelled on Nov 15 and 

112-116 MHz amateur use withdrawn. 

 

     Those who made contact with W8V can receive a certificate for a SASE with US postage and your QSL if 

you have one. Send to Sam Hevener W8KBF - 3583 Everett Rd.  - Richfield, OH 44286  

73,  

Sam, W8KBF 

Sam, W8KBF 

PCARS Member George, N1EZZ at the controls 
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EmComm 
 

     Interest continues to grow in the use of digital modes for local emergency communications, particularly on 

VHF and UHF.  The Narrow Band Emergency Messaging System (NBEMS) has proven to be an excellent suite 

of freeware programs (fldig, flarq, flmsg) that implement soundcard digital modes for emcomm as well as 

general amateur radio communications. 

 

     NBEMS includes most all of the 

commonly used digital modes (PSK, Olivia, 

MT-63 and RTTY to name a few) using a 

variety of mode parameters (speed and 

bandwith) for each.  Fldigi also includes an 

RSID feature that generates a signal at the 

beginning of each transmission that identifies 

the mode and settings being used.  This 

enables the receiving radio to switch 

immediately to that mode saving the operator 

from missing part of the message while 

trying to reset the software. 

 

     All of the NBEMS components can be 

found at http://w1hkj.com/.  

 

      Portage County RACES has begun to 

implement digital modes with Rick, K8CAV, leading the way.  NBEMS will be the recommended software 

although RACES members can use any other package that they prefer.  Testing has begun on HF between Rick 

and Bill, WB9LBI, and Rick and I, along with Mike, KD8FLZ, have begun work on VHF. 

 

     Watch in the coming months for announcements about local digital nets on VHF that everyone can 

participate in.  This will be a great way for all area hams to learn more about using the digital modes which they 

can then also put to use on the HF bands.  Digital is a lot of fun and can be done inexpensively using a 

soundcard interface.  Rick, K8CAV, is putting together an updated USB version of the soundcard interface kit 

that was a club project a few years ago and the new kit will be a club project in early 2011. 

 

     Locally, PCARS will be offering some digital workshops as well as a Digital Special Interest Group to help 

our members get the most out of digital ops.  Regionally, Matt, W8DEC, a PCARS member and the DEC for 

ARES
®
 District Ten is putting together a schedule for digital mode training in 2011 and this should be a great 

program for all hams in the district.  More information will be forthcoming on the ARES
®
 training.  

 

73,  

 

Jim, KC8PD 
Radio Officer, Portage County EMA/RACES 

EC, ARES
® 

of Portage County 

Emergency Operations Officer, Ohio Army MARS 

 
 

 

http://w1hkj.com/
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SKYWARN Recognition Day Set for December 4th 
 

     The 12th Annual SKYWARN Recognition Day (SRD) Special Event will take place Saturday, December 4, 

2010. SRD is co-sponsored by the ARRL and the National Weather Service (NWS) 

as a way to recognize the commitment made by Amateur Radio operators in 

helping to keep their communities safe. According to SRD Coordinator David 

Floyd, N5DBZ, Amateur Radio operators can visit their local participating NWS 

office (http://www.wrh.noaa.gov/mtr/hamradio//participating_offices.php), 

working as a team to contact other hams across the world throughout the 24 hour event. 

 

     The idea for the first SRD took shape in the summer of 1999. Meteorologist-in-Charge of the Goodland, 

Kansas NWS office Scott Mentzer, N0QE, tried to find a way to recognize the valuable contributions storm 

spotters make to the National 

Weather Service. ñSince many of 

those storm spotters were also hams,ò 

Floyd told the ARRL, ñit seemed like 

a natural fit for the recognition to be 

centered on Amateur Radio.ò 

 

     With the approval of NWS 

headquarters and a commitment to 

participate from many local NWS 

offices across the country, the first 

National Weather Service Special 

Event took place on November 27, 

1999. ñAt the end of the event, 

almost 16,000 QSOs were logged, 

with contacts made to all 50 states 

and 63 countries,ò Floyd recounted. 

ñThe Des Moines forecast office took 

the honor of making the most contacts of any office that first year with 761 QSOs, and went on to lead the pack 

until 2003 by logging between 1300-1500 contacts each year.ò 

 

     Floyd said that feedback from that first event was ñoverwhelmingly positiveò from both the NWS staff and 

the local ham clubs: ñMany local club members who came to that first event had never visited an NWS office 

before. When they came for the special event, they learned the value of their reports 

and how they were used in conjunction with existing technology.òAnd so began an 

annual tradition. The following year, 85 of the 122 NWS offices -- almost 70 percent 

-- participated in the event, making nearly 24,000 QSOs. 

 

     In 2001, the name of the event was changed to SKYWARN Recognition Day, a 

name Floyd said better relayed what the day was all about: ñEach year since the 

inception of SRD, the number of NWS offices participating with local ham clubs has 

increased; more than 100 offices sign up each year to take part. The most contacts 

made during any SRD occurred in 2006 when -- thanks to and local hams in the 

Grand Junction, Colorado area -- 1,640 QSOs were logged!ò 

 

     Station call signs have also changed over the years. Floyd said that some NWS offices and clubs apply for a 

special event call sign, ñsuch as W3B in Brownsville or N0Y in Aberdeen, South Dakota. Other call signs hint 

http://www.crh.noaa.gov/hamradio/index.php
http://www.weather.gov/
http://www.crh.noaa.gov/hamradio/participating_offices.php
http://www.crh.noaa.gov/hamradio/participating_offices.php
http://www.wrh.noaa.gov/mtr/hamradio/participating_offices.php
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at office location, including WX9GRB in Green Bay and WX4NHC at the National Hurricane Center. Still 

others represent more of the big picture, as in KC0SKY in Pleasant Hill, Missouri.ò 

 

     Floyd said that as SKYWARN Recognition Day has grown throughout the years, he has seen a greater use of 

digital communications in addition to CW, RTTY and packet radio: ñEach year, more and more contacts are 

being made using EchoLink, Winlink 

and the use of e-mail reflectors.ò In 

keeping with the NWS setting, stations 

are asked to include a weather report of 

their location in their exchange. 

[Exchange: Call sign, signal report, 

QTH, and a one or two word description 

of the weather occurring at your site 

("sunny", "partly cloudy", "windy", 

etc.).] 

 

     In 2009, the Melbourne, Florida 

office (WX4MLB) reported the most 

QSOs -- 1373 QSOs -- than any other 

NWS office; the Des Moines, Iowa 

office (K0DMX), with 912 QSOs, 

placed second. Melbourne also contacted 

77 NWS offices, the most reported. 

Lincoln, Illinois (WX9ILX) was close 

behind, with 72 QSOs to other NWS offices. 

 

     2010 SKYWARN Recognition Day will be held on December 4 from 0000 UTC-2400 UTC. Last year, 

contacts were made in all 50 states and more than 40 countries during the 24 hour event. Even if you make just 

one QSO to an NWS office, you are eligible to receive a certificate. Just submit a list of the station(s) you 

worked (along with a self-addressed stamped envelope) to SKYWARN Recognition Day, 920 Armory Rd, 

Goodland, KS 67735. Many NWS offices also send out special QSL cards for this event. If you havenôt yet 

joined in the fun of SKYWARN Recognition Day, make 2010 your year to do so! 

 

From the ARRL 

 

PCARS Patches & Stickers 
 

 

PCARS logo patches & stickers are 

now available!!  Put the patch on 

your hat, your shirt, your jacket 

and show off that PCARS logo!! 

The patch is approximately 3".  The 

embroidery on the white patch is in Red, Black 

and Blue. Cost for a patch is $2.00 each and 

can be obtained at any PCARS meeting.  There are 2 types of stickers available 

- a 4" x 6" oval and a 3" x 10" bumper sticker.  Stickers are $1 each. Show your 

pride in PCARS - Wear a patch, use the stickers!  If you would like to order by 

mail contact the club Treasurer: Bill, WB9LBI at:  WB9LBI@portcars.org 
 
 


